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Taste and See That the Lord Is Good!  
 

Sunday, September 9th  we transition to our fall worship 

schedule.  We will continue with our 9am worship service 

w/Holy Communion each week.  The worship service will  

be a blend of hymns and more contemporary music to          

compliment the scripture readings and message for the 

day.  We will enjoy the Faith Worship Team leading the 

music most Sundays.  Coffee Fellowship follows the worship service around 10am.  

We hope you will stay for friendly conversation with each other while you enjoy 

coffee and a treat.  
 

September 9th Sunday School begins.  Sunday School is 10:30-11:30am.  We 

have caring and faithful people coming alongside our children for Sunday School.   

Sunday School registration forms will be available that day too.  Friends are     

always welcome to Sunday School and it can be a great way to introduce a child to 

a faith community and the love of Jesus Christ.  7th -9th graders will meet in the 

youth room.  
 

Wednesday Worship Service w/Holy Communion continues at 6:30pm with  

a free-will meal served 5:30pm -6pm prior.  The first Wednesday of the month  

will be Alive! Family Worship at 6:30pm.   September 5th will be the first 

Alive! Family Worship for this school year.  Our regular Wednesday services  

resume September 12th.   The services are more informal and designed with our 

Head to Heart students in mind, but functions best with all ages in attendance.   

Everyone is welcome to praise the Lord and grow deeper in their understanding of 

Godõs work in our lives.   
 

Bible Study Opportunities  
September 9th we begin the Bible Study, òQuestions for Jesus: Markó.    

Meet at 10:30am in the Fireside Room.  This is a 6 session Book of Faith study.  

This study empowers individuals to dig into the Bible and bring your own life  

experiences and questions to the mix.  Beginning Monday, September 26th at 

6:30pm we will begin the Bible Study, òEnough: Discovering Joy through 

Simplicity and Generosityó.  This is a 5 week study that explores what the  

Bible teaches about financial management to alleviate stress and increase joy.  

Signup sheets are on the table in the gathering area.    

Faith Family Fun Night ñSunday, September 9th  
Please join us on the evening of Sunday, September 9th at Chautauqua Park 

from 5:30-7:30 for a potluck and game night!!  Please bring a dish to share, and 

please feel free to bring an outdoor game that we can enjoy playing at the park!  
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God always keeps His word.  Letõs see how inventive we can be in encouraging 

love and helping out, not avoiding worshiping together as some do, but  

spurring each other on, especially as we see the big Day approaching.   

Hebrews 10:23 -25 The Message  

 

The beginning of the school year feels more like the start of the ònew yearó than January first 

does for me.  It feels like a starting -over point.  New schedules, new teachers, new dreams.   

It is time to reevaluate priorities.  What is shaping our lives, as individuals and as a family 

unit? Are we going to be ruled by busyness, rushing from one thing to the next, or will we 

hear the Lord calling us to spend time each day with Christ in prayer and each week in  

worship?  A daily time of prayer and reflection and a weekly time of worship and praise 

brings peace and joy to our lives in a way that nothing else can.  
 

God has one great command: to love God and to love one another.  All the rest of Godõs rules 

are in support of the first, guiding us on this path of love.  If we love God, we will show up in 

the place and time that are specifically set aside to thank God and listen to Him.  What would 

we think of a football player who didnõt bother to attend scheduled practice?  I would conclude 

that he didnõt care much about being a part of the team. 
 

All the days of the week are Godõs days, but to set aside time each week for the shared  

worship of God is extremely important.  In the days of Hitlerõs Germany, Hitler set out to 

weaken the church. He did this by robbing the church of the Lordõs day.  He demanded that 

all the young people of Germany meet for marches on Sunday.  It was said that Hitler did not 

need to kill the preachers to destroy the church. All he needed to do was to steal the Lordõs 

day from the church.  With no Hitler to tyrannize us, we can largely kill the church by sheer  

default, by not exercising the privilege and discipline of regular worship.  (Anecdote from  

Alvin Rogness in a reflection on the 3 rd  Commandment).  
 

We grow in our faith by experiencing Godõs love.  Godõs love is shown to us in our family  

and in special people at church.  We are socialized into the body of Christ as much as taught 

into it.  It is important to feel welcome, safe and loved; then we are ready to learn, to ask 

questions, to ponder together the mystery of Christ among us.  
 

Make a commitment to come every Sunday or Wednesday unless you are ill or traveling.  

God is with us always, but desires to make Christ known to us in the Word and Sacraments. 

Through Godõs Word we are encouraged, challenged and comforted. With Christõs body and 

blood, we are fed and forgiven.  Our growth in faith typically happens bit by bit, not all at 

once.  Over time we become faithful; seeking Godõs will in our work, our home and community 

life, and growing in our desire to be a friend to people and a supporter of our church.   

The next time you are in worship, open the imagination God has given you, thinking of the 

privilege it is to come into the presence of God and the great company of the Church.  You  

are worshipping with everyone who belongs to Christ: your children who live in a different 

state, Christians in India and Africa, spouse, parents or grandparents in heaven: we are all 

gathered together in the glorious company of the Lord.  

 

In Christ,  
 

Pastor Jolene  
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Prayer Ministry Group  
òRememberé..those who are mistreated.ó  Hebrews 13:3 
 

The Bible says we are to pray for others around the world who are suffering òAs if you yourselves 

were sufferingó.   
 

You are welcome to gather with us on the first Sunday of each month at 

8:30am in the Fireside Room prior to the worship service as we pray for 

others.  
 

Blessings,  

Prayer Ministry Group  

Meet Wendi Wilmes Our New  

Coordinator of Youth Ministry  
My name is Wendi Wilmes, and I am the new  

Coordinator of Youth Ministry here at Faith  

Lutheran Church. I will be leading Kids Club after 

school on Wednesdays for the 4 th -6th  graders, I will be 

leading a senior high youth activity each month, and 

I will be planning a fun family event each month!  I 

am so excited to start this new adventure!   
 

My husband Scott and I have been married for 13 

years, and we have 3 children, Abby (10), Alyssa (10), 

and Zach (3).  Before taking this position, I taught 

Kindergarten at Jefferson School here in Valley City 

for 9 years, so I truly do enjoy working with kids!  If 

you have any ideas or suggestions that will help the 

youth in our church, please feel free to let me know!  
 

Thank you!  
 

Wendi Wilmes  

wendi.wilmes@gmail.com  
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Communion Ministers Training  
We will have a Communion Ministers training on Sunday, 

September 2nd at 10:30am.  All active members who seek 

to serve with joy are invited to serve as a communion        

minister.  The communion minister is to serve as a               

representative of the gospel and of the assembly, making 

the reception of the sacrament both personal and communal 

as possible.  We appreciate having all ages (7th grade and 

up) serve in this capacity.  The training will be 30 minutes 

in length.  

A Message from Our Council President  
 

A sweet friendship refreshes the soul. Proverbs 27:9.  
 

Faith Lutheran Church has always had a way of bringing people together. Our building was built 

in a manner to be inviting. The doors are easily accessible. There are no staircases to hinder oneõs 

ability to move about our building freely. The rooms and areas are clearly marked and all visible 

just a few feet inside the entry way. The design was put together that way intentionally. God  

created our members that way as well. We are well known for our food, friendship, and fellowship. 

We open our doors, our tables, and our ears to those in need. A friendly smile and a warm hand-

shake greet you upon entering the building for Sunday service. Anyone can come to Faith Lutheran 

and not be judged. In visiting with guests or new members, I often hear that it was our inviting  

attitude that made them feel at home and welcome at Faith. Others appreciate that we welcome 

their children, even the noises they make during the Sunday service. Iõve heard stories from  

members (who worshiped elsewhere previously) who said they were scowled at for their children 

acting up while at church. At Faith, they hear comments such as òits so good to hear the children 

 in church, it means our future is brightó or òits ok, weõve all been there and enjoy watching your 

family.ó    

 

I am excited for the Sunday school season to begin again. During the summer months we seem to 

go through a down time in attendance at church. There are many causes for it from weekend trips, 

to nice weather allowing for other activities, to just being out of your normal routine. This  

challenge certainly isnõt isolated to Faith Lutheran itself. Other churches and organizations endure 

it just the same. During those summer months, I feel something missing inside of me. It is missing 

when our family canõt attend worship for a while. It is missing even when we can, but do not see 

the regular friendly faces at church that we are used to. Whatõs missing is that òsweet friendship 

that refreshes the souló (as mentioned in my Bible verse above). That sweet friendship gives me 

strength throughout the week and keeps me wanting to come back for more. I look forward to a  

refreshed soul among all of us in the coming weeks and encourage everyone to come to Faith 

whether youõve been away for a week, or more than a year. We want to see you. You are missed. 

 

Your Brother in Christ,  

 

Tyler Van Bruggen  

Faith Lutheran Church Council President  
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Itõs Sunday morning; your alarm goes off.  You reach over 

and hit the snooze button asking yourself, òShould I go to 

church?ó or maybe I should just stay in bed and catch up on 

my sleep.  You rationalize by thinking that you havenõt been 

in church for a while and besides that, who would even  

notice if youõre not there.  Let me assure you, your Faith 

Family misses you.  

 

Even if itõs been weeks or months since you joined us for  

worship, please donõt feel awkward or uncomfortable.  We  

are a family here at Faith Lutheran and want you to feel  

welcomed and cared for when you attend services.  The more 

frequently you attend, the better acquainted you become 

with everyone at Faith Lutheran.  

 

For those of us who no longer have children at home, itõs such a joy to see the kids in church.  Please 

donõt stay away because you think theyõre disruptive.  Their happy chatter and bright-eyed innocence 

brings so many smiles to our congregation.   

 

So next Sunday when your alarm goes off, please join us at 9:00 AM.  Your Faith Family misses you.  

 

In Christ,  

Val Moritz on behalf of Faith Lutheran Church Council  

Noisy Offering  
We will receive a noisy offering on the third Sunday of each month.  Augustõs noisy        

offering of $81.34 was given to Red Willow Bible Camp.   Next month the September 16th 

noisy offering will go to LSS Abound Counseling Program.   Your loose change and dollar 

bills make a difference!   

Make a Difference ñShoes of Hope  
Thrivent Financial and Samaritanõs Feet are teaming up for a Shoes of Hope Shoe       

Distribution event on Saturday, September 15th at Bethel Lutheran Church, 2702 

30th Ave S, Fargo.  The day begins at 7:30am with registration and breakfast.   
 

At 8:30am you will hear an educational and inspirational message from Samaritanõs Feet founder,       

Manny Ohonme.  He will speak on his journey and the importance of servant leadership.  Following 

Mannyõs talk, you will join together to wash the feet, offer words of encouragement and place brand new 

socks and shoes on the feet of 1,000+ local elementary school children.   This is an excellent opportunity 

to be able to put into practice servant leadership with a hands -on volunteer opportunity that directly 

affects the community they live in.  

 

How you can participate:   Join us for breakfast and Mannyõs presentation.  Volunteer to wash feet and 

place shoes on the feet of local children.  Sponsor a pair of shoes for just $20.  Or be a part of all three!  

Just go to https://bit.ly/2F4w2TT to register!  You must be at least 15 years old to participate.  
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WELCA News  

Faith Lutheran WELCA met August 6 at 3:00 at the church.   We briefly discussed the 

Fall Festival which will be October 13.   The Service and Care letters will be sent out in 

September.  Please plan on helping out with the Festival.   The more money we raise the 

more organizations we are able to help in the community and beyond.  

 

We have revised and updated the WELCA Constitution according to the Synod guide-

lines.    The first reading was held at the August 6 meeting.  

 

Upcoming dates to mark on your calendars is the SWO Convention September 22 at 

Red Willow.   If you would like to attend Cheryl is planning on attending and would  

welcome the company.   And of course, October 13 is the Fall Festival.  

 

Pictured (l -r): Julie Moritz, Linda Lane, 

Cindy Waagen, Sandy Brandvold,  

Brenda Bong, Mary Johnson, Karen 

Nitschke attended the August 18th 

Womenõs Retreat at Maryvale.   They 

enjoyed a great day shared with other 

Christian women.  

 

WELCA meets Monday, September 

10th at 2:30pm  

 

In Christ,  

Cheryl Foell, WELCA President  

òHere I am, Lord!ó Isaiah 6:8 
The 31st Annual Convention of the EaND Synodical Womenõs Organization will be Saturday, September  

22nd at Red Willow Bible Camp.   All women are encouraged to attend.   Dress casual/comfortable since it 

is at the Bible Camp and you will be doing some walking.  There is a pamphlet to register on the table in 

the gathering area.   Please register before September 12th so a accurate meal count can be made.   The 

cost of the meal is $12.    

 

You will have the opportunities to answer Godõs call by listening to Godõs Word in Bible Study, by         

bringing all types of yarn for the Prison Yarn Project, restocking Red Willow Bible Campõs paper products 

& art supplies, or bringing diapers size 3, 4, & 5 for Dakota Oõytateõs Spirit Lake Outreach Ministry.         

We will have a container at Faith for yarn for the Prison Ministry Yarn Project.   The James River          

Correctional Center inmates create caps, scarves, blankets, afghans, and other item that are donated to 

homeless shelters, orphanages, families that have lost loved ones, and a multitude of other needs.   
 

Tentative Schedule for the day:   

 8:30-9:15amñRegistration and coffee  9:15amñOpening Worship  

 10amñConvention opening    First Plenary  

 Bible Study      Noon Luncheon  

 1pmñKeynote Speaker    Second Plenary 

 Installation of officers     Closing  

 

Speakers for the day:  Sue Shirek, Northland Rescue Mission  

 Pastor Larry Thiele, Dakotah Oõyate Lutheran Church 

 Freddie Jordan, Church wide Representative  
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Mission Team News  

We had a great response for the school supply drive as you can 

see from the photos.  The donations were very appreciated and 

will help all of our Valley City elementary students start the 

year off prepared, as well as support those students that move to 

town during the school year without supplies or backpacks.  We 

also were able to split the monetary donations received between 

both Jefferson and Washington schools to supply other student 

needs (jackets, shoes, etc.) that often come up.   Thank you  

Brenda Bong for delivering the school supplies to the elementary 

schools and Elise Miller for delivering the supplies for the          

Hi -Liner Pantry to the high school  We were also able to          

purchase items for the Hi -Liner Pantry thanks to a $250 

Thrivent  action card received by Kay Bostrom.  Thank you to all 

who supported this mission.  

 

òGodõs Work. Our Handsó Sunday is September 9th.   The 

mission team will be giving treats to the law enforcement and 

fire department personnel.   We are asking for donations of 

homemade cookies or bars and snack mixes such 

as puppy chow, chex mix, etc.   The snack mixes 

could be put in snack bags.  Two cookies or bars will be put into baggies.   Bring treats to 

the church on September 9th or before.  
 

We are planning to collect donation items again this fall.   A container will be in the gathering area for 

you to place your items in.  

¶ Sundays in September we will collect new socks of any size for donation to APOC (Abused Persons 

Outreach Center).  

¶ Sundays in October and November we will collect new hats, mittens and gloves for donation to 

our local schools and community.  Please note that warm, thick, water -proof gloves are best for our 

schools since students are playing in the snow at recess.  

 

The next meeting will be Tuesday, October 4th at 5:30pm.  

òRoll With Itó Challenge Thank You  
Thank you to everyone for responding to the need of our sister Synod,        

the Evangelical Lutheran Church in the Central African Republic.  We 

have received $486.92 as of August 28!  The money that we received in the 

mini M & M rolls will be used to purchase fresh water wells in the CAR.  

The òRoll with Itó water well challenge ends September 2nd.   Please re-

turn your M & M tubes with your donation inside by September 2nd.   

Thank you to everyone who has returned their tubes already!   You may 

also send a monetary donation to Eastern North Dakota Synod, PO Box 

2019, Fargo, ND  58107 -2019.  Memo: World Hunger ñChange Makers.  

Faith Lunch Bunch  
The Faith Lunch Bunch meets Monday, September 17th, 11:30am at Pizza 

Ranch to enjoy lunch and conversation. Each person does buy their own lunch.          

Everyone is welcome to come enjoy the time together when you are able.  


